
Subject: Information on the amount of revenues generated on export markets that significantly 
affect the financial results of the ULMA Construccion Polska S.A. Group (the Group) in 
Q4 2021. 

 
 
Current Report No. 19 / 2021 
 
The Management Board of ULMA Construccion Polska S.A. (the Company) announces that given to 
higher sales revenues on export activities in the “construction services” segment the expected financial 
result for the fourth quarter of 2021 will be significantly higher than the result recorded in the 
corresponding period of the previous year. 
 
Revenues from export activities are related to the process of optimizing the use of equipment on the 
local market in Poland and its movement within the global commercial structures of the Group. These 
transactions are of occasional nature. 
 
In the current quarter (for the months X - XI 2021), the aforementioned revenues totaled  
PLN 11 933.1 thousand, i.e. increased by PLN 10 341.1 thousand as compared to the same period of 
the previous year. 
 
This has had a significant and positive impact on the financial results reported in the entire  
Q4 2021 of both the Company, and the Group. 
 
 
 
 
Legal basis: Article 17(1) of the Regulation (EU) No 596/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 
16 April 2014 on market abuse and repealing Directive 2003/6/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council 
and Commission Directives 2003/124/EC, 2003/125/EC and 2004/72/EC. 

Date:  15 December 2021 

Signatures:       Andrzej Sterczyński – Management Board Member 

  Krzysztof Orzełowski– Management Board Member 


